STANDISH VOICE

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE AND AGM MEETING MINUTES
NOVEMBER 24, 2015
The meeting commenced at 7.45pm

Management Committee present: Gill Foster, Paul Ogden, Ron Wade, Karen Bliss, Nic Macmillan, Dave King, Paul Dandy, Alan Foster, Nicky Ogden, Sarah Djali, Diane Gore, Fran Aiken, Brian Jones, Janet Monks. The AGM was quorate.
1. Apologies: None.
2. Minutes: The minutes of October’s Management Committee meeting were passed without alteration.
3. Amendment: Membership secretary Ron Wade submitted an amendment to the Standish Voice constitution. This was: 5 (g): “Any member wishing to stand for election or re-election to the Management Committee must inform the Chair in writing 14 days prior to the Annual General Meeting.”

The amendment was passed.

4. Standish Voice Vision and Objectives: Gill said that the committee had written a Vision and a number of Objectives (published on the Standish Voice (SV) website and attached to these paper minutes). These came out of the results of the Neighbourhood Plan (NP) survey carried out over summer. Gill said the public would be able to comment on these objectives and more could be added during the NP process. Paul outlined the history of that consultation and thanked those who helped to carry it out and those who responded.
5. Chairman’s report: Gill outlined the events and milestones of Standish Voice since its inception in summer 2014. She thanked all members of the committee for their hard work, dedication and good humour during the NP process.
6. Treasurer’s report: Karen presented the accounts for the financial year ending in April, 2015 (published on the SV website and attached to these paper minutes).

7. Committee member updates: Each member on the committee present gave an overview on what they had achieved since SV was established. Paul thanked Gill for her hard work as Chair since SV was established.
8. Election. With no-one present wanting to join the committee and the whole current committee willing to continue, all 15 people on the committee were re-elected for another year. The committee then re-elected Gill as chair, Paul as vice chair, Ron as membership secretary and Karen as treasurer. Paul agreed to also undertake the role of minutes secretary.
9. Allocations Plan consultation: Paul outlined the current consultation process for Wigan MBC’s Allocations and Development Management Plan. He said after discussions with committee members at a recent policy session, he would write a document with SV’s views on the Allocations Plan. He said he and Gill would be arranging a meeting with Wigan MBC Assistant Planning Director Mike Worden to discuss the document to make sure policy ideas for the NP do not ‘clash’ with policies in the Allocations Plan. Deadline for submissions is December 15, 2015. Paul thanked SV Working Group member Debbie Parkinson for arranging a drop-in session at Standish Library for the public to discuss the Allocations Plan with officers from the Planning Department. This had been scheduled for Wednesday, November 25. It was agreed that SV would attend the drop-in session to talk to the planners and answer questions about the NP from the public.

10. Wainhomes’ proposed Langham Road development: Gill said that Wainhomes had submitted a planning application for 80 homes on a triangle of land off Almond Brook Road, with a link to Langham Road and the Cat I’ Th’ Window estate development. She said Alan and the current plans group would study the proposals and respond. Members of the public expressed their anger at the plans and said the proposals would create a ‘rat run’ that would be dangerous to existing and future residents in that area.
7. Date of next meeting: The next meeting will be December 15.

The meeting ended at 9.10pm


